From: Nyberg Wade Sent: Fri 9/9/2011 4:15 PM To: mayor@boxelder.us Cc: Kooiker Sam; Tech Dale Subject: Emergency Water Sale

Mayor Dial

I am emailing to confirm the phone conversations between you, Mayor Kooiker, Dale Tech and myself. You indicated that Box Elder has experienced a failure of one of its main water well pumps. You notified us that this is an emergency condition for which you were seeking water on behalf of the City of Box Elder pursuant to that certain agreement between the City of Box Elder and the City of Rapid City dated January 1, 1981. Approval of the Mayor of Rapid City is required by that Agreement, and Mayor Kooiker has approved of the water use.

Dale Tech, Rapid City's Acting Public Works Director, has directed the Water Division to prepare for the transfer of water at what is known as the Northern Lights meter. You indicated that Box Elder Public Works Director Al Todd will be meeting Rapid City Water Division personnel to open the connection and take the meter reading this afternoon. All billings for water used during this emergency will be billed to Box Elder through the account already set up with the City of Rapid City. Per the Agreement, please notify the City of Rapid City when water is no longer needed, so that the appropriate steps can be taken to shut off the water.

Thank you for your cooperation, and don't hesitate to contact me if you have questions or if I can be of further assistance.

Wade Nyberg